
Husky Boosters - Meeting Minutes 
June 3,  2025 

May Minutes Approved 
Softball $300.00 disbursement request that had been approved in the May meeting, the funds 
were actually donated by the team parents for senior night.  
 
Treasurer's Report -  
Report Link 
 
Fundraising/Disbursement/Deposits Requests:  

 
Funds Deposit Request: 
Hockey: $350.00 - Boys hockey co-op.  
 
Disbursement requests approved: 
Hockey: $350.00 - Middletown hockey boosters for hockey co-op.  
Boys Lacrosse: $2825.00 up to this amount to recognize, the team’s D3 number one see and 
undefeated season with some type of apparel (jacket, windbreaker,etc; $85 per jacket - 29 
players + coaches) - this was not voted on because balance of the account was not able to 
be provided.  
General Fund: $345.00 - Donna Wilson - Thistle & Posy, flowers for graduation 
 
UPDATES:  

●​ Golf Tournament: 
○​ Holly was unable to attend to share results.  

 
●​ Boosters Scholarships: 

○​ Awarded 3 scholarships for $1250, $1000 and $750; Tiered based on previous 
disbursements and direction of new scholarship committee. Abby Allen, Quin 
Frawley, Mathew MacDougal were the recipients. Tiered based on the level of 
involvement of parents within the Boosters program during the athletes school 
years.   

○​ Committee looking at establishing these qualifications for the scholarship for the 
2025-2026 school year and beyond:  

■​ Screened for 3 years V jv or team manager role. May need to indicate 
something for athletes who transfer into the district and may have not 
been here for the 3 year duration.  

■​ Coach or AD endorsement 
■​ 2.3 GPA 
■​ Confirmation of acceptance into a post graduation program.  
■​ Applicants who meet the above requirements can then apply and the 

committee will score applicants based on parent participation in Booster 
related activities and student’s application materials. (60% parent 
involvement in Boosters, 40% student’s application materials) 

■​ Scoring system set to tier out scholarship award amount.  
■​ Possible questions in the application to score points could include: 

●​ Outside of your own sport how do you support other athletics in 
the district? 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/u/0/d/1eb5j8mtanWMFbnTq0pOiEu12e1J4oPjSSyMyvmtebpo/edit


●​ Participation: how many years has a family member participated 
served on the booster committee with ranges, minimum of 3 
meetings each year to meet the requirement (awards most points) 
(extra points for officers) 

●​ Did you attend or assist with a champions dinner or golf 
tournament,  

●​ Did you have a family member act as a liaison between the team 
and booster committee? 

●​ Did a family member of yours volunteer at mHHS sporting events. 
 

Concerns about transition to this new approach and how it will help to pull in 
more help within boosters at varying levels of need. Discussed consideration for 
those when we go with this new approach and having parents who have been 
very involved within Boosters that their student could miss out on a scholarship - 
known that there will need to be a limit to the amount awarded each year and 
how many scholarships will be disbursed - Suggested that the amount for the 
scholarships should be decided in the September meeting - the beginning of the 
school year that the awards would be disbursed - no final decisions were set at 
the meeting.   
 

●​ Bylaws: election of officers brought up in meeting that there are certain systems and 
procedural safeguards for the committee and what is signed off by officers. Concerns 
about no notice of public nominations and elections. Challenge with getting officers, and 
cannot make nominations for this meeting because it was not publicly announced.  

○​ Concern that Secretary - Ruby Allen was at the end of her term and no 
announcement was made to do a nomination in May and an election in June. 
(Ruby’s term ends the end of the 2025-2026 school year).  
 

●​ Christy mentioned fall tailgate and how much fun it is for the teams and family members 
in the past. Was always our first Boosters event, and a Booster’s membership push - but 
all fall teams were involved.  

 
 


